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Thank you forfour constituent question, asked on behalf of Andrew of St Leonards, in Parliament
on 8 April 2025, regarding the need for installing traffic light arrows at the Howick and Wellington

Streets intersection in Launceston.

The Department of State Growth has advised that while the Department operates and maintains

traffic signals around the state, they do so on behalf of the relevant road owner.

Both Howick and Wellington Streets are owned by the Launceston City Council, so any requests

for the installation of arrows at this intersection will need to be made to them.

Thank you for raising these matters in Parliament, and trust this information is helpful.

Yours sincerely

<

Eric Abetz MP
Minister for Transport






